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January 16, 2013 
 
 

Board of Trustees 
El Camino Community College District 
 
Dear Members of the Board: 
 
Happy New Year!   
 
Although you have enjoyed a couple special meetings this year, the Tuesday, January 22, 
2013 is your first regular meeting of the calendar year.  Thank you for all you are doing 
in the Special Board meetings and for the first half of the 2012-13 school year.  
 
The January Board agenda is highlighted by a presentation of the Foundation Annual 
Report by Foundation President, Mike Goguen (report is included in your packet), and an 
Ethics presentation by Ms. Leisa Biggers, Director of Staff and Student Diversity.   
 
Item five on the agenda is a continuation of the Annual Organizational Meeting listing 
the selections you made at the December 2012 meeting and the remaining appointments 
for the Los Angeles County School Trustees Association and the El Camino College 
District Foundation. 
 
The consent agenda is highlighted by: 
 

A. Academic Affairs includes an important recommendation to close the Child 
Development Center and three Associate in Arts degrees in subject matters for 
Transfer (AA-T).  Another recommendation includes the Sabbatical Leave of 
Absence requests for 2013-14, the projects are included in your packets.  
Sabbatical Leave Reports from 2011-12 are posted on the web at:  
http://www.elcamino.edu/administration/board/agendas/2013/Sabbatical_Leave_
reports_2011-2012.pdf.   

 
B. Student and Community Advancement is highlighted by a revised Accreditation 

Self-Evaluation 2014 Timeline. 
 

C. Administrative Services report includes the 2011-12 Audit Report with a copy in 
your packets and a link imbedded in the agenda.  Also included is a contract with 
James Russell for a campus sculpture, Attachment A provides background. 
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D. Measure E 2002 Bond Fund report includes relatively small change orders. 

 
E. Vice President Beam has submitted a Human Resource Board Letter 

regarding the Superintendent/President’s employment status (Attachment B). 
 

F. The Superintendent/President report requests authorization for Trustees Gen and 
Brown to attend the Community College League of California Effective Trustee 
Workshop and Legislative Conference and three Board Policy actions.  

 
We will have a closed session for the items noted on the agenda.  Other communications 
in your packet (Attachment A) highlights a review of the February 19, 2013 Board 
Meeting start time and your involvement in facilities activities.   
 
The following items are presented for your review: 
 
1. Facilities Projects for Spring 2013; 
2. Memo from Ms. Jo Ann Higdon regarding the Non-Residential Fee for 2014-13; 
3. Memo from Dr. Francisco Arce regarding the Child Development Center Closure 

Proposal; 
4. Memo from Dr. Francisco Arce regarding Sabbatical Leave Projects 2013-14; 
5. Memo from Dr. Francisco Arce regarding Associate Degrees for Transfer; 
6. Memo from Ms. Jo Ann Higdon regarding Audit Report, Letters and Findings; 
7. Memo from Dr. Francisco Arce regarding Black History Calendar of Events; 
8. Correspondence from Dr. Steven Keller, Superintendent of the Redondo Unified 

School District acknowledging receipt of a gift bag for the State of Education Event; 
9. Correspondence from the California Community Colleges Board of Governors 

regarding the 2013 Classified Employee of the Year Award; 
10. 2012-13 Governing Board Information; 
11. State of California Statement of Facts Roster of Public Agencies Filing. 
 
If you have any questions, comments or concerns, please feel free to contact Susan or me.  
I will be in my office from 3 p.m. on Tuesday and look forward to greeting you then. 
 
       Sincerely, 

                                                                     
       Thomas M. Fallo 
       Superintendent/President 



         Attachment A 
 
Board Letter items 
 
February 19 Board Meeting start time: 
 
At the December 2012 Board Meeting, Student Trustee Hormati made a request to 
change the start time of the February 19 Regular Board Meeting to accommodate her 
class schedule. The Board agreed to begin the meeting at 5:30 p.m. Subsequent to that 
meeting it has come to our attention that Trustee Brown has a scheduling conflict on 
Tuesdays, and would be unable to attend the meeting if it begins at 5:30 p.m. Therefore, 
it is recommended that the February 19 Regular Board Meeting begin at its regular time 
of 4:00 p.m. with the understanding that Student Trustee Hormati will arrive late. 
 
Facilities openings: 
 
Each time you come to campus, you see construction projects being completed, and new 
ones are beginning. During the spring Semester we anticipate groundbreaking events as 
new construction gets underway, as well a grand opening or two. Faculty and staff have 
recently moved into the Math Business Allied Health (MBA) Building. Classes will be 
held in the MBA Building for the spring semester. We are planning a grand opening 
celebration sometime in March. As soon as a specific date is identified, we will inform 
the Board. Additionally, we will celebrate the completion of Phase One of the Athletic 
Education and Fitness Complex this spring.   
 
Several construction projects are also slated to begin in the spring. The Shops Building, 
Industry and Technology Building, STEM Center, Parking Lot F (channel parking 
structure) and Athletic Education and Fitness Complex Phase Two are all scheduled to 
begin construction this spring.  
 
 James Russell Sculpture: 
 
The Board Agenda includes a contract with Mr. James Russell, commissioning a 
statement sculpture to be created and installed at the main entrance to campus, between 
the Math Business Allied Health (MBA) Building and the Administration Building. 
Funds for the sculpture will be provided by the El Camino College Foundation, as well as 
from monies previously allocated for a specimen tree. 
 



 
A concept proposal to engage Mr. Russell was previously approved at the October 2011 
Board Meeting. Mr. Russell was one of the 50th Anniversary ECC Distinguished Alumni 
and is a longtime supporter of El Camino College. Mr. Russell’s work has been featured 
in more than 50 selected solo and group exhibitions, and is represented in more than 30 
corporate and private collections. In addition, he has spoken extensively for the Getty 
Institute for National Educators on the role of the artist in public art.  
 
 
   
 
 



  Attachment B 
 

   EL CAMINO COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

   HUMAN RESOURCE OFFICE  

 
 
 
DATE:  January 11, 2013 

TO:   Board of Trustees 

FROM:  Linda Beam, Vice President of Human Resources 

SUBJECT:  Superintendent/President Employment Status 

 

 

Human Resources includes two actions relative to the Superintendent/President's employment. 
The first item is the Board accepting the withdrawal of Superintendent/President Fallo’s 
resignation, and secondly, consider approving a new four (4) year employment contract effective 
February 1, 2013.  
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